To the residents of Hebron, Maine,

I have just been notified that there <u>MAY BE</u> Federal Emergency Management funds available to private citizens for damages to their homes in Monday's Storm. Please first make a claim on your homeowners' insurance, you will need to prove that all other resources have been exhausted.

The other thing is I need to know on 12/27/2023 or before.

The information I will need is:

- 1. Your name
- 2. Primary address
- 3. Phone number
- 4. Brief statement of damages to your home
- 5. Photographs of the damages incurred

You can bring them to the Town Office on Tuesday between 8:00 AM and 4:00 PM or e mail the information to me at ap@hebronmaine.org.

If this gets approved by FEMA they will organize the priorities by major damages to less severe damages and you will be required to meet with Federal and State officials at scheduled meetings in our area.

I do apologize for the sort notice but please do your best.

If you have computer access you can report it directly to the State of Maine EMA at https://www.maine.gov/mema/grants/individual-assistance-grant-program

Here is the link to the Individual Damage Assessment form: <u>Maine Individual Damage Assessment for (link)</u>, dialing 211 is also available for citizens to report home damage if they cannot report with electronic reporting methods.

I hope you all have electricity restored and have a peaceful holiday.

Thank you,

Terri @Town of Hebron

744-7427

I will be in the office 9:30 to 4:00 on Tuesday.